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Minutes of Town Council Meeting
February 14, 2017 postponed to
February 21, 2017

Glasgow Public Library
Council Members Present:  Sonny Williams, Andy Ryan, Mike Turner, Andrea Bradley, Jeremy Kilgore, Monica Dock
Also Present:  Mayor Ruby Clark, Town Manager Bill Rolfe, Town Attorney Tommy Simons
Guests Present:  Sgt. Angel Poole, Jeff Rankin, Chris Flint
The Pledge of Allegiance and a brief prayer were led by Councilor Jeremy Kilgore.  
Mayor Ruby Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
Public Hearing:

Mayor Ruby Clark stated Town Council will now take public comments regarding amendment to Chapter 6, Sec. 6-22, (e); Sec. 6-24, (f); Sec. 6-25, (b), (d); Sec.6-26, (c), regarding billing date, penalty, septage commercial account charges.  

No public comment.

Public Comment:

No public comment.
Annual Reports:

A. Glasgow Rescue Squad.  Glasgow Rescue Squad Secretary Sheri Wilcox gave the report for President Robert Hickman who had another meeting.  Ms. Wilcox stated the Glasgow Rescue Squad maintains two (2) locations in Glasgow and Natural Bridge to better service the community.  Ms. Wilcox stated they service Arnolds Valley and Cave Mountain Lake area and to the Buffalo Creek area on Rt. 11; from the Rockbridge County/Amherst line on Rt. 130, and to Belle Cove on Rt. 501.  Ms. Wilcox stated they also cover I-81 from the Rockbridge County/Botetourt line to MM 185, north and south bound.  Ms. Wilcox stated the Glasgow location has two (2) fully equipped ambulances and one (1) fully equipped utility truck, and the Natural Bridge location has two (2) fully equipped ambulances.  Ms. Wilcox stated there are 19 members certified to answer calls – nine (9) basic EMT’s, seven (7) advance EMT’s, three (3) intermediate EMT’s, and one (1) paramedic.  Ms. Wilcox stated three (3) members are certified to drive.  Ms. Wilcox stated the crew was dispatched for 614 calls, responded to 573 calls, and failed to respond to 41 calls.  Ms. Wilcox stated the fail to respond were because crews were already on a call, or no volunteers were available.  Ms. Wilcox stated the volunteers answered 315 calls.  Ms. Wilcox stated the average response time was 14 minutes.
B. Glasgow Fire Department.  Not present.
Review of Minutes:
Regular Council Meeting January 10, 2017.

Decal misspelled under police report.  
Motion by Monica Dock and Seconded by Mike Turner to approve the minutes for January 10, 2017 Council Meeting, with correction to spelling.
Carried unanimous voice vote.

Consideration of Bills:

None. 
Police Report:
Sgt. Angel Poole stated she made 37 calls of service; travelled 866 miles; had 24 contacts with citizens; had five (5) cases that were worked out, avoiding going to court; had three (3) juvenile cases; served two (2) protection orders; had 12 summons; gave out 13 warnings; did 13 building checks; attended the Jail Commission meeting.
Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated the new police truck already has the town decals on it done by Danny St.Clair.  Town Manager Rolfe stated we are waiting for the brush guard, which goes on the front, and the cage for inside for prisoners, to be delivered and hopefully next week the truck can be taken to Lynchburg to have them installed.  Town Manager Rolfe stated it will take three (3) days to have installed.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the police car will also have to be taken to Lynchburg to have the police radio pulled and installed in the truck, as well as lights from the police car.  Town Manager Rolfe stated Sgt. Poole will use her hand held radio until the new radios from Rockbridge County arrive.

Committee/Commission Reports:
Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he has contacted Central Shenandoah Planning District Commission (CSPDC) regarding assisting the town on updating the flood plain ordinance.  Town Manager Rolfe stated once it gets to the draft stage, it will go to the Planning Commission for review, a public hearing will be held, a recommendation will be made to send it to Council, then Council will take similar action on it.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he is trying to coordinate with Rockbridge County as they are going through a similar review to bring theirs up to state code.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he is pushing to get them as much alike as possible.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the State feels like the County should administer our flood plain ordinance since we follow Rockbridge County’s building codes, etc.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the State wants this completed by July 2017.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he is negotiating with CSPDC to get a price and hopefully at the March 14, 2017 Council meeting he will be able to ask Council if he can hire CSPDC to do this.
Old Business:

A. Police Truck.  Discussed during police report.
B. Speed Limit Reduction and New Signs.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated Susan Hammond, Lexington resident engineer for VDOT told him the town’s request to put up signs at all four (4) entrances to Glasgow saying the speed limit in Glasgow is 25 MPH unless posted otherwise has been approved.  Town Manager Rolfe stated VDOT also agrees that the speed limit on Blue Ridge Road should be reduced from 35 MPH to 25 MPH from the railroad tracks down to Rt. 130 because of the post office, two (2) parks, Skyline Manor, town hall, the library, and now the future pedestrian multipurpose trail along Blue Ridge Road.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he does not know when we will get the signs.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he also received notice last week that VDOT is posting signs on Rt. 11 to Rt.684 (Blue Ridge Rd.), saying tractor trailers are limited in length to 40’.  Town Manager Rolfe stated there have been problems with tractor trailers leaving Glasgow going over Sallings Mtn.  Town Manager Rolfe asked if the signs could also be done in Spanish and was told no.

New Business:

A. Adoption of Amendments to Chapter 6, Sec. 6-22, (e); Sec. 6-24, (f); Sec. 6-25 (b), (d); Sec. 6-26, (c) Regarding Billing Date, Penalty, Septage Commercial Account Charges.  

Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded and Mike Turner to adopt the amendments to Chapter 6, Sec. 6-22, (e); Sec. 6-24, (f); Sec. 6-25 (b), (d); Sec. 6-26, (c) regarding billing date, penalty, and septage commercial account charges.

Carried unanimous voice vote.  

B. Resolution for Rural Development Grant.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated this will have to be brought back to the March 14, 2017 Council meeting because a public hearing must be held before can adopt it.  Town Manager Rolfe stated this was brought to his attention by bond counsel after the agenda had been made and delivered.
C. Authorization to Purchase/Install Generator at WWTP.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated the town has received a $40,000 grant from SERCAP to replace the generator at the WWTP.  Town Manager Rolfe stated there were three (3) bids, with Fidelity Power Systems from UVA the successful bidder.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the current generator is 60K and we can secure a 100K generator.  Town Manager Rolfe stated they will be putting transfer switches in and lightening arresters as the switches have the tendency to attract lightening.  Town Manager Rolfe stated total cost of the project is $42,068.17.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the old generator can be sold on gov.deals for at least the cost of the project.  

Motion by Monica Dock and Seconded by Jeremy Kilgore to purchase and install a 100K generator from Fidelity Power Systems at the cost of $42,068.17.

Carried unanimous voice vote.
D. Purchase New Copier.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated our current copier is being leased and is 7-8 years old.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he got quotes from the company we currently lease from and another company out of Lynchburg for a brand new improved model.  Town Manager Rolfe stated we currently pay $88/month and can replace it with one that is 7 pages/minute faster and is color for $93.44/month for 60 months.
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Monica Dock to purchase a new color copier for $93.44/month for 60 months.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

E. FY 2016 Audit and Management Letter.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he would like to Robinson, Farmer and Cox come to Council and explain the audit.

F. FY 2018 Budget Discussion and Proposed Adoption Schedule.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he has made a list for discussion for the FY 2018 budget.  Town Manager Rolfe stated Council wants to discuss adding a part-time person in the office per the audit letter and comments from Town Council previously.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the other items on the list are the Farmer’s Market, the multi-purpose trail, continued funding for the vehicle replacement plan, a new shop building, renovation/expansion of town hall, personnel/salary adjustments.

Town Manager Rolfe stated he has also made a preliminary budget adoption schedule.
G. Purchase of Spectrophotometer for Water and Waste Water Testing.  

Motion by Sonny Williams and Seconded by Andrea Bradley to purchase spectrophotometer for WWTP.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

H. Shop Door Replacement.  Town Manager Rolfe stated we received three (3) quotes to replace the shop door.  Overhead Doors for $9,275.00; Apple Door Systems for $5,112.00; and Affordable Doors for $4,428.52.

Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Andrea Bradley to replace the door, track and motor for the town shop for $4,438.52 from Affordable Doors.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

I.  Glasgow’s 125th Anniversary.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated he was approached by Judy Loughhead wanting the town to have a 125th anniversary celebration for the Town of Glasgow.  Council agreed with Town Manager Rolfe that there are too many big projects going on in town now to do this.
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Mike Turner to adjourn.
Carried unanimous voice vote.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.                                                                                                             
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